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Celebrating Our 40th Year www.Telarana.org 

 

January Guild Meeting 
Wednesday, January 10, 2019, 6 pm Social Hour, 7 pm Meeting  

East Mesa Christian Church, 706 S. Greenfield Road, Mesa, AZ. The church is on the 
west side of Greenfield Road, between Broadway and Southern. Parking access is from 
E. Diamond Ave., the street just south of the church and north of Mesa Fire 
Department station #205. The room opens at 6 pm for a social hour. 

Hospitality: Contributions to our hospitality table are always welcome. See Sue Bunch 
to sign up for future meetings.  

Raffle Baskets: Sharie Monsam is offering several raffle baskets. Tickets $1 each or six 
for $5. All raffle proceeds go into Telaraña’s Ways and Means account. 

President’s Letter 
Dear Telarañians, 

Happy New Year! I hope 
that each of you had a 
blessed and peaceful 
holiday season. Our guild 
holiday potluck was great 
fun as usual and we had 
the added treat of 
Winnie’s presentation on 
her 2017 Swedish  
tapestry adventure. After 
the hustle and bustle of 
the season, it is nice to be 
able to enjoy the quiet 
that follows as life 
returns to normal. 

With the new year comes 
plans and resolutions. At this time of year, I like to reflect on the year past and 

redefine those goals that I meant to achieve but didn’t quite get there. In 2018 my word for the year must be FOCUS!! Focus on 
those things that I really want to achieve and quit chasing every little glitter idea down the rabbit hole. What are your goals and 
resolutions for 2018? 

I am very excited about our guild year in 2018 as we cerebrate our 40th birthday. Some great suggestions have been made for 
the cerebration later this year. Let’s all work together to make this the best guild year ever! 

Nancy 

  

2017-2018 
Executive Team 
and Committee 

Chairs 
Executive Team: 
President, Nancy Ryan 
Vice President, Winnie Johnson 
Treasurer, Karen Kehlenbach 
Secretary, Gina Saettone 
Past President, Linda Wade 
 
Committee Chairs: 

Demonstrations, Sharon 
Bergkoetter 
Exhibits and Shows, Cindy 
Reynolds 
Federation, Hope Aguilar 
Historian, Michael Ryan 
Hospitality, Sue Bunch 
Library, Karen Kehlenbach 
Membership, Betz Frederick 
Newsletter, Karen Zorn 
Programs, Winnie Johnson 
Publicity, Lee Killpack 
Ways and Means, Sharie Monsam 
Website, Sara Jenkins 
Workshops, Debi Deadmond 

Crowds checking out the redesigned Telaraña Booth at 
MACFest, December 9, 2017 

http://www.telarana.org/
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2017-2018 Future Meetings 
January 10: Park ranger from Tonto National Monument will give a presentation about pre-historic Salada textiles found at the 

site. 

February 14: On a recent trip to Asia, Betz Frederick tried to visit as many fiber related places as possible, including silk making 
and traditional textiles in Vietnam, paper making, and natural dyeing. She wove on a traditional pattern loom in Laos, observed 
weaving by the Long Neck Karen group for Myanmar seen in Thailand and Ikat weaving in Cambodia.  Betz will present a slide 
show of her trip and bring examples of textiles that she brought back with her. 

March 14: Mini-sessions, please contact Winnie with ideas  

April 11: Telaraña 40th Anniversary celebration 

May 9: Silent auction and pot luck 

MACFest A Success 
The weather cooperated, and we had a steady flow of visitors to our outstanding 
demonstration area and our great redesigned booth.  A special thank you to everyone 
who made this work.  I can’t begin to list everyone who made the weekend a success, 
but a very special thank you must go to Jim and Karla Elling for all their creative hard 
work making our booth look outstanding. Jim designed and created ways to better 
showcase our towels, rugs, and other hanging items. Karla created four large board with 
pictures showing the process of our many arts. 

We were again awarded 2nd place for best booth which comes with a prize amount of 
$275 to be applied to the 2018 booth fee.  

¶ 24 people made items for the sale 

¶ 156 items were sold 

¶ $4,751 was collected for items sold 

¶ At least 10 people demonstrated their arts 

¶ At least 10 people worked in the booth with sales 

¶ 8 people worked on set up 

¶ 10 people worked on take down 

¶ 4 visitors indicated a serious interest in becoming members of 

Telaraña 

In other words, a lot of productive hours were spent that 
week-end by a lot of our members and their 
spouses!  Besides wanting to have a way to let our 
members sell their work, we also want to educate the 
public and draw new members.  Success on all three counts! 
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Telaraña 40th Anniversary 
Telaraña Fiber Arts Guild is celebrating its 40th anniversary in April 2018. Committee members Nancy 
Ryan, Cindy Reynolds and Gina Saettone are soliciting member input for celebration ideas. Do you know 
current or former Guild members who can provide history? Do you have Guild history you’d like to 
share?  

What ideas do you have? If anyone has old newsletters with Guild history, please pass them along to 
Karen Zorn for reprint. 

Mentors & Learners 
Jean Doig & Company 

New to fiber arts? Need help with a project, interpreting a lace or knitting chart, weaving draft? Want assistance with a spinning 
wheel or Lazy Kate? Stop by the Mentors & Learners table at the monthly meeting where you’ll find Jean Doig and other friendly 
faces ready and willing to provide support.  

It doesn’t matter if you are a beginner or experienced fiber artist, we can help solve a problem or provide help that we all need 
at times no matter our skill level. If we can’t answer your question, we’ll find a resource who can. 

For weavers who need help warping their loom, or want to know how, we’ll be happy to come to you. Complex issues? eMail 
Jean Doig with your questions prior to the meeting. 

Telaraña Workshops 
Ice Dyeing Workshop by Barbara Belle - Saturday, March 3rd, 10:00 am - 3 pm, at Karen Zorn’s home  

In this class you will learn how to prepare yarn or fabric for ice dying, which includes applying the mordant and drying. Then how 
to set up and dye using ice as a resist to get an interesting effect. 

Number of participants will be limited to 10. The cost of the workshop will be $20, ice and dyes will be provided. You will need to 
bring an aluminum roasting pan and drying rack. We will need to decide if we are going to choose to dye plant or animal 
fibers/fabric. 

Sign up with Debi Deadmond at the January meeting. 

Paper making workshop is still in the ironing-out stages, but, hopefully I will have more details next month. 

 Weaving Study Group  
Meeting the 3rd Monday of each month, 7 to 9 pm, Stapley Fire Station (west side between Southern & Broadway) 

Study group will resume meeting in January 2018. Laura Fry’s wet finishing video will be viewed. 
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Federation Day Registration Closing Soon! 
The deadline for registration for Federation Day is January 7, 2018 (postmark)! Classes are filling up - we have spinning, 

beading, embroidery, basketry, and more. Please check out the website (azfed.org) for a complete list. Plus, a great lunch and 

keynote speaker Rosalie Nielsen.  

Exhibits and Shows 
ARIZONA FIBER ARTS RETREAT – January 17-20, 2018.  Registration opened October 1.  New location:  Prescott Resort & 
Conference Center.  Classes, fiber vendors; guest speaker Christine Dickey on Tinkuy 2017, a celebration of weaving in Cusco, 
Peru  http://www.arizonafiberartsretreat.com/ 

Arizona State Museum, 1013 E. University Blvd, Tucson. “Basketry in Native American Life” through Jan.31st. 

Colonial Frontiers, 244 S. Park Ave., Tucson: Jewelry, weavings and dowry boxes of the royal Maharani women of 
Rajasthan, India circa 19-20th centuries. 

Desert Caballeros Western Museum, 21 N Frontier St., Wickenburg: “One trader’s legacy: Steve Getwiller Collects 
the West” Navajo rugs 

John Hill Antique Indian Art Gallery, 6962 E. First Ave., Scottsdale: Pima and Apache baskets including miniatures. 

Turquoise Tortoise Gallery, Hozho Center, 431 S. R. 179, Sedona: Handwoven rugs from Zapotec weavers in Oaxaca, 
Mexico. 

FEDERATION DAY 2018, Connecting Threads, Saturday, February 24, 2018, 9 am-4:30 pm, Radisson North Phoenix (soon to be a 
Hilton Doubletree Hotel). 

This year features half-day and full day classes on a variety of fiber arts, soup and salad luncheon with keynote speaker Rosalie 
Neilson. Don’t miss the great line-up of vendors for unique fiber shopping. Visit guild booths where guilds display and sell their 
work. 

See Federation Guild Director Hope Aguilar for details and registration information.  Classes and the luncheon to fill quickly, so 
be sure to get your registration in early. Registration opened in October, with a deadline of postmark by January 7, received by 
1/10/2018. 

Rooms at a group discount will be available at the hotel for those wishing to stay over. 

On-Going Events of Interest 
6th Street Market, Tempe, Sundays 11 am-4 pm October-April.  Local artisans, live music, food booths.  Location: 6th Street Park, 
24 E 6th St.  Free Parking in adjacent City Hall Garage. 

Scottsdale Art Walk – Every Thursday evening 6:30-9 pm, downtown Scottsdale. Restaurants, museums and free trolley and/or 
horse-drawn carriage rides are available to transport folks from numerous free parking areas throughout the Scottsdale Arts 
District and Scottsdale Downtown.  http://scottsdalegalleries.com/  

Chandler Art Walk - Every third Friday 6-9:30 pm, Downtown Chandler welcomes over 35 local artists to the historic 
square. http://www.downtownchandler.org/artwalk   

Phoenix Art Museum, Ellman Gallery –“A Tribute to James Galanos”, a retrospective dedicated to the iconic American fashion 
designer. Featuring more than 40 couture-quality, ready-to-wear ensembles and accessories, the exhibition will illuminate the 
designer’s influence and legacy with objects from the 1950s through the 1990s. Through Jan 17, 2018.  
http://www.phxart.org/exhibition/james-galanos  

Editor’s Note: If you haven’t already, please make an effort to see this special installation. The garments in the exhibit are some 
of the most beautiful and classic I have ever seen. Although most were constructed during the 1960-1980, they are classics and 
ageless.  

Sky Harbor Art Museums https://www.skyharbor.com/Museum/Exhibitions/TerminalB : 

¶ Level 4 – Nature’s Materials Fiber and Wood Art”, through February 4, 2018.  

o Level 4, past security, ongoing – “Stories from a Local Community”, Paintings by Frank YbarraΟ 

o Level 1, restrooms near baggage claim, ongoing – “American Organic Architecture in Arizona”, The 

Heritage of Frank Lloyd Wright  

http://azfed.org/
http://www.arizonafiberartsretreat.com/
http://www.downtownchandler.org/artwalk
http://www.phxart.org/exhibition/james-galanos
https://www.skyharbor.com/Museum/Exhibitions/TerminalB
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Volunteer Weaving Teacher Needed 
From Silvia Fitzgerald, Desert Weavers 

I need to retire from my weaving class at the AZ Center for the Blind and Visually Impaired.  

Description:  warp looms, teach students to weave, check as they weave and fix mistakes, finish projects [twist fringes, sewing, 
etc.]. The projects are basic tabby weave – placemats, table runners, area rugs, stoles, tote bags.  I am available to help a new 
teacher get adjusted.  There are 2 floor looms and 2 table looms.  

Time: Tuesday mornings from 10am – 11:30am, but the day and time could be changed.  The time needed in addition to the class 
time to keep the looms warped and projects finished is considerable.  Although this is a big-time commitment, it is very 
rewarding.  Most of the students have some sight, but even the few who are totally blind can feel what they are doing.  

Location:  32nd Street and Roosevelt. 

I hope someone will have the time required to teach the class.  Call or email Sylvia Fitzgerald if you are interested or have any 
questions.   

Rep Weave Workshop at Convergence 
Convergence will be in Reno from July 6-12, 2018.  Rosalie is teaching an advance Rep Weave workshop.  It’s an advance rep 
weave workshop which continue to build on what you’ve learned in the Exaltation workshop. Here is the description: 

8-Shaft Rep Runners: A Study in 4-Block Design using Linked Blocks and Solid Stripes 3W-T100 Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday 

Rosalie Neilson Design an 8-shaft Warp-Faced Rep table runner, featuring center 4-block motifs with a color-opposite border of 
2-block motifs. Sessions include developing 2-, 3-, and 4-block symmetric motifs, converting profile drafts into threading and 
treadling plans, and developing a skeleton tie-up. Demonstrations include Cavandoli knots as the finishing technique. Loom 
required*.    

Here is a link to some pictures from a workshop she did in England in Totnes   https://www.rosalieneilson.com/workshop-
galleries/2017/7/3/devon-weavers-workshop 

Fiber Arts Guild Newsletters 
Desert Weavers Guild: http://www.adwsg.org/our-newsletter-the-mother-of-all/ 
Mountain Spinners & Weavers (Prescott):  www.mtnspinweave.org 
Tucson Handweavers & Spinners: http://www.thsg.org/ Quite a few interesting workshops scheduled for the program year 
covering a variety of fiber art topics. 

Telaraña Board Monthly Meeting Minutes 
No December Board meeting. Next meeting January 24, 2018 

Committee Reports 
Library: 

Nothing to report 

Membership: 

We now have 97 paid members. No new members were added in December 

Treasurer: 

As of 12/30/2017 the bank account balance is $11,338.53.  Outstanding check(s) total $212.50 and the check book balance is 
$11,126.03.  

Workshops: 

See Telaraña Workshops above. 

  

https://www.rosalieneilson.com/workshop-galleries/2017/7/3/devon-weavers-workshop
https://www.rosalieneilson.com/workshop-galleries/2017/7/3/devon-weavers-workshop
http://www.adwsg.org/our-newsletter-the-mother-of-all/
http://www.mtnspinweave.org/
http://www.thsg.org/
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New Year’s Resolutions 
By Karen Zorn 

Like Nancy Ryan in her President’s note, I have made resolutions in the past only to chase after rainbows which get me nowhere. 
As we were watching the New York city countdown (BRRR), I was looking at my stash cabinets. Not only do they need a good 
organizing, but I really need to start using up the cones of assorted fiber and painted warps that I’ve been collecting. And, I have 
a new-to-me Glimarkra Julia (counter marche) now residing in the studio after several months under a sheet in the screen room. 
It came with a warp which I’ve been weaving off after I read all the accompanying books, tied up the lamms and treadles, sleyed 
the reed, and started weaving using a temple. The differences between the Julia counter marche and Baby Wolf jack looms 
require learning and the ability to smoothly move between different set ups and weaving postures. 

Therefore, my resolutions for 2018 are different than past years’ “lose weight, be a better cook, etc.” In 2018 I resolve to:  

¶ Decrease my stash by using up various cones of cotton, silk, hemp, linen, Tencel, chenille, and painted warps; 

¶ No purchases of new material unless it is a requirement for a workshop; 

¶ Design and weave projects with new structures such as Crackle, Summer/Winter, Overshot; 

¶ Improve my warping process and aim for straight, loop free salvages; 

¶ Continue to enjoy weaving, no matter which loom, fiber, or success or failure. Every weaving experience for 

me is a learning experience.  

I’ll work on these through out 2018 and let you know in the December 2018 Telaraña Tidings. I challenge you to do the same. It 
will interesting, we can recap in the December newsletter. Whether or not you accept my challenge, enjoy your 2018 fiber 
projects.  

End Note:  In my stash I have five cones of American Made naturally colored cotton from Lunatic Fringe.  The first towels I wove 
were from a kit of this fiber. Nancy Ryan sent me this link about Acadian brown cotton, it is interesting reading. 

A Cajun Recipe for Acadian Brown Cotton 

Nov 09, 2017 02:59 pm | judy newland 

 

You may think of dancing music and delicious food when you hear the word Cajun, 

but there is much more to this French-American cultural recipe. The spinning and 

weaving of natural brown cotton is what meshes the ingredients together. And itôs an 

amazing story of labor and love. 

The post A Cajun Recipe for Acadian Brown Cotton appeared first on ClothRoads 

 

  

 

https://clothroads.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=80476b7a07d4ac6beef21d908&id=3df3ca0268&e=2b31ef728f
https://clothroads.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=80476b7a07d4ac6beef21d908&id=5b57e545b2&e=2b31ef728f
https://clothroads.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=80476b7a07d4ac6beef21d908&id=be1fd436db&e=2b31ef728f
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Do You Have News? 
Telaraña Tidings is published the first Wednesday of the month and is distributed to membership via eMail in PDF (Portable 
Document Format) which can be opened with free Acrobat Reader, and on the Telaraña web site, http://telarana.org/. 

You can download a free copy of Acrobat Reader from https://get.adobe.com/reader/.  

Newsletter submissions are always welcome; interesting web sites, classes, techniques, and other items of interest to the 
membership. Also, I’d like to run short articles regarding the Guild, how it came into being, membership, programs, and historical 
information. eMail to: Karen Zorn, bluesheltie@icloud.com. Publication deadline: 25th of the month. 

9ŘƛǘƻǊΩǎ bƻǘŜΥ If you have been having problems viewing the newsletter in Acrobat Reader, you probably need to update the 
software. All software is continually updated, and outdated versions will stop performing properly.  

Fiber Shopping Pays! 
Do you shop at Fiber Factory, Halcyon Yarn, Amazon, or The Woolery? These retailers offer cash-back on sales to the Guild. 
Although the percentages look small, they do add up.  

Amazon Smile Program: https://smile.amazon.com/, sign in just as you do on the normal Amazon site. Select Telaraña Weavers 
& Spinners Guild as your designated non-profit and we will receive 0.5% of the amount of your sale. No extra cost to you – just 
benefit to our Guild!  
The Woolery –http://www.woolery.com/Store/pc/home.asp?idaffiliate=101   
Halcyon Yarn – If you order over the phone, mention our Guild. If you order online, there is a comment box on the checkout 
page where you enter credit card info. When you select our Guild from the link, a note populates the comment box to apply to 
our account. https://halcyonyarn.com/ 

http://telarana.org/
https://get.adobe.com/reader/
mailto:bluesheltie@icloud.com
https://smile.amazon.com/
http://www.woolery.com/Store/pc/home.asp?idaffiliate=101
https://halcyonyarn.com/


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THE FIBER FACTORY 

The Southwestõs Most Complete Yarn Shop 

 

Yarn, accessories, equipment& classes for: 

Knitting, Weaving, Spinning, Crochet, Tatting, 
Basketry, Bobbin Lace, & Navajo weaving. 

 

 

 

480.969.43462 

216 W. Main St, Mesa, AZ 85201 

Out of area: 888.969.9276 

e-mail: yarn@fiberfactory.com 

Visit our website: www.fiberfactory.com 

 

Telaraña Tidings 
PO Box 41832 
Mesa, AZ 85274-1832 
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